George St. John and son, George O., came in at 7:00 PM to discuss the operation of their compground and make it understood that they will continue to run the sites according to the law. They plan to install individual electric meters to each site and the Selectmen assured them this was completely legitimate.

Mr. Roland Therrien came in to discuss a piece of property he has been paying taxes on which he purchased in 1963 sight unseen. Now he finds his property lies within the Tracking Station property but was boundeeded to the Town of New Boston in 1965 for delinquent taxes from a Mr. Buckman. It is the desire of Mr Therrien to have the Selectmen supply him a deed for this property in question so he will be able to sell it. This property is back-land with a question of right-of-way.

A Finance Committee meeting was held at 8:00 with the Selectmen. The entire town budget was reviewed and decisions were made for appropriations for 1981. It was unanimously voted to carry a separate bookkeeping column for Insurance Expenditures.